

December 19, 2008

Ms Patty Wells, President RCFI PO Box 13278 Portland, OR 97213-0278

Dear Patty,

We at the Peppermill Resort Spa Casino are pleased to welcome your group to Reno, and be a part of your bid to bring the Worldcon here in 2011. We have recently completed our \$400+ million expansion with our new all-suite tower, expanded our function space and dining offerings, completed a \$50 million spa, pools, gardens and more, and look forward to showing them off to your members.

This letter of intent is to summarize the key points of your signed conditional contract with the Peppermill Resort Spa Casino for the 2011 Worldcon (dependent on Reno being awarded that convention).

We are holding a room block as follows:

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat	Sun	Mon	Tue
08/14	08/15	08/16	08/17	08/18	08/19	08/20	08/21	08/22	08/23_
26	112	394	665	708	715	715	499	125	<u>5</u> 5

The confirmed 2011 rates for these rooms will be \$147 single through quad. Suite rates begin at \$157 in the Peppermill Tower, and \$187 in the Tuscany Tower.

Should your members reserve outside this block, the following clause applies to attrition: "All guest rooms identified as attendees of the convention, but booked outside of the group block, will be counted as room nights for the purpose of calculating any attrition."

In addition, we are holding function space for your event at no charge. We also offer free valet and garage parking, and free transfers to and from the airport.

Thanks for your consideration, and we look forward to hosting your meeting if Reno is chosen to be the site of the 2011 Worldcon.

Yours muly, Lauise de Lipkan

Louise de Lipkau

Regional Sales Director